July 20, 1995

Mr. Harold Weisberg 7627 Old Receiver Rd. Frederick, Md. 21702

Dear Mr. Weisberg,

I appreciate the immediate response you gave to my letter. I wrote to you suggesting that you publish an autobiography, which, I am happy to read, you have partly included in your new book entitled "JFK Assassination Industry". It is this book that I wish to address in this letter.

You stated that the book is only partly retyped since you have no one to complete the work. I would like to offer the assistance of myself and my wife, Sandra, to help you complete this project. I have discussed this fully with her and she is entirely supportive of what I am about to suggest.

If you are interested, we can be of help in one of two ways. The quickest way would be if you could arrange to ænd us the material with an explanation of your needs. We could begin immediately. The second option would take a little more time and that would be for me to come back to your area. If I were to do this, which both Sandra and I agree is a tremendous opportunity, I would need to find work in one of the hospitals nearby while I worked with you on retyping your book.

I think a little about our background would be helpful in your making a decision as to our usefulness to you. Both of us are from the east. I was born in Erie, Pa. and Sandra is from Conneaut, Ohio. Her background is in Sociology and Psychology and I majored in History. Following college, I wound up in the medical field as a Respiratory Therapist which I am currently doing, although History remains my first love. We will be married 33 years in September so you can see she has had to live with my obsession with JFK for a long time. It's doubly bad for her since she voted for Richard Nixon in 1960. I should add that was before she met me. We would be happy to provide formal resumes if you so desire.

If you were agreeable to my coming to Frederick and helping you, I would have to come alone. My grandson, Jonathan, who lives with us, is 7 years old and is involved in competitive figure skating. He is being home schooled by my wife and to have him leave his coach and all he's worked for, at a moments notice, would not be fair to him. Jonathan also has his final competition of the year on August 15th and if possible I would like to be there. Following that, I would be free to come to Frederick. I am currently contacting the various hospitals in your area to escertain the availability of therapy positions in the hope that you will accept my offer. I would consider it a privilege to be able to assist you in this endeavor and to contribute in some small way to the work you are doing. I hope to hear from you soon.

Sincerely,

John L. Vitron